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TOWN OF FRANCESTOWN 
OFFICE OF SELECTMEN 

27 MAIN STREET ● P.O. BOX 5  
FRANCESTOWN, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03043-0005 

 
BOARD OF SELECTMEN  

TRI-TOWN LANDFILL MEETING MINUTES 
11/2/2016 

 
Francestown Selectmen Present: Chairman Brad Howell, Abigail Arnold and Henry Kunhardt 
 
Bennington Selectmen Present: Steven Osienski, Jeffrey Rose and James Cleary 
 
Antrim Selectmen Present:  John Robertson, Michael Genest, and Robert Edwards 
 
Also Present:    Town Administrators Jamie A Pike, Denise French, Donna Hanson, Bennington Road Agent Gary Russell, 
and others. 
 
The Francestown Board of Selectmen joined the Bennington and Antrim Selectmen who were already in meeting at 
7:00pm. 
 
Ms. French explained to the Boards that the Alteration of Terrain Permit progress report and plan had been accepted by 
NHDES.  
 
Mr. Russell reviewed the plan and the layout of the four phases of the excavation.  The decision had been made to 
return to the original phase layout versus the layout that was discussed at the July 2015 site walk. 
 
There was discussion about the share of material that was allotted to each town, and that Francestown is currently at 
approximately 50% of its lifetime share of 200,000 yards of material.  Avenues to remedy the amount of material 
excavated by Francestown discussed included additional cost share of reclamation or the purchase of additional shares 
of the material.  The Boards agreed to plan for a site walk in the spring of 2017. 
 
Distributed information attached: 
 Report of excavation volumes since 1999 
 Copy of Alteration of Terrain Permit WPS-5744A 
 Copy of AOT Permit progress report as submitted by Stantec 
 Google Earth map of Tri-Town Pit 
 
The meeting of the three Boards adjourned at 7:47pm 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Jamie A Pike        Approved 12.12.2016 
 
 
 
_______________________  ___________________________  ______________________ 
Brad Howell    Abigail Arnold     Henry Kunhardt 


